AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

         Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

            at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

         on Wednesday the 15th  day of May, 2013

Roll Call:  
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

James Osborne, Town Engineer
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

John McKelvey, Town of Newburgh Zoning Board Member, led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA



There were no changes to this agenda.  


5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $770,275.25, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

6.
POLICE:

A. Hiring of Part Time Police Officer(s)
Supervisor Booth said Chief of Police Michael Clancy is requesting authorization to hire 3 part-time Police Officers. They have all passed a physical, drug test and psychological exam. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to hire Drew McKenzie, Michael Barrese and Joshua Kemloge as part-time Police Officers. The effective date is May 16, 2013 with a starting pay rate of $24.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to swear in Officers McKenzie, Barrese and Kemloge. 

B. Authorization to Hire Full Time Dispatcher

Supervisor Booth said Deputy Chief of Police Donald Campbell is asking authorization to hire a full-time Dispatcher.

Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, submitted a memo stating that Michael Scott was in sixth position on the Orange County list. Mr. Scott is currently a part time Dispatcher for the Town of Newburgh and has fulfilled his probation. Mr. Scott is an excellent candidate for the position of Dispatcher.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to hire Michael Scott as a full time Dispatcher for the Town of Newburgh Police Department. The proposed hire date is May 16, 2013, at a pay rate of $17.9036 per hour. The funds for this position will come from account 3120.01. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

7. RECREATION:

A. Authorization to Hire Seasonal Lifeguard
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 8, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to re-approve Sean Matusch as a Lifeguard. Mr. Matusch’s hire date is June 13, 2013 with a pay rate of $10.00 per hour. The funds for this position will come from account 7140-0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Mr. Petrillo’s memo stated Sean Matusch was previously approved as a Seasonal Recreation Aide at the April 15, 2013 Town Board Meeting.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Authorization to Hire Seasonal Recreation Aide
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated 

April 10, 2013, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide and authorized by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to hire Robert Piaquadio as a Recreational Aide at a pay rate of $7.25. The funds will come from budget 7140. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent

C. Camp Variance—Duty Free Lunch
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated May 3, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, for a variance to the Town policy of anyone who works six or more consecutive hours having to take a half hour lunch. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 3, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, for a variance to the Town policy which requires a duty free lunch for Chadwick Lake Park Guard Variance. The variance will be for the months of June, July and August 2013. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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D. Trolley Policy

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said he has prepared a policy for the use of the Town’s Trolleys and submitted it to the Town Board. The policy addresses the following:

· The trolleys may only be towed by vehicles which are owned by the Town of Newburgh and covered by the Town’s automobile insurance policy. This requirement includes both the transport of the trolleys to and from the event from Town property and during the event.

· The towing vehicle must be driven by a person holding a valid driver’s license for operating the towing vehicle, which is neither suspended nor expired, and who must be either a Town of Newburgh officer or managerial employee.  

· Managerial officers and employees will drive the towing vehicle. If no managerial officer or employees is available to drive the vehicle, then the entity requesting the trolley must agree in writing in advance to reimburse the Town for the wage and benefit expense for the Town of Newburgh employee who is assigned to drive the towing vehicle. The identity of the driver shall be reported by the Department to the Commissioner and Town Supervisor prior to the day of the event. 

· The entity making the request must present a valid certificate of liability insurance for coverage in amounts established by the Town Board from time to time insuring the event. This shows the Town to be named as an additional insured by appropriate endorsement to the policy and as a certificate holder entitled to receive advance notice in the event of cancellation of the insurance policy. 

· Exceptions to the above may only be granted by the Town Board and only upon the agreement of the borrowing entity to execute an Indemnification and Hold Harmless Agreement substantially in the form annexed hereto.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Policy regarding the use and loan of the Town of Newburgh’s trolleys. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request made by the City of Newburgh to barrow the Town of Newburgh’s trolleys for their Memorial Day Parade to be held on Monday, May 27, 2013. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked that only Veterans be allowed to use the trolleys for the City of Newburgh Memorial Day Parade. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

8. HIGHWAY:  Authorization to Hire Seasonal Employee(s)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated May 7, 2013, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to interview six seasonal employees that will work from June through November. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9. ASSESSOR: Certiorari Settlement/Carroll’s Corp. North Plank Road

Mr. Taylor said this case involves the Burger King Restaurant on Route 32 in the Town of Newburgh. The site is comprised of 3 adjoining parcels. The appeals are from the years 2008 through 2012. Attached is a copy of the settlement and the map.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceedings Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 80-5-15.11,15.12 and 15.22 Carrols Corporation #301 (North Plank Road/Route 32),Index Numbers 2008-7851, 2009-7633, 2010-7159, 2011-6573, 2012-6135. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10. DATA PROCESSING:

A. Purchase of Computer for Water Supply
Councilman Piaquadio said the computer that is used at Water Supply was purchased in 2006 and it does not have Word or Office 2010 needed to open documents sent to Water Supply.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a Dell Optiplex 7010 computer for the Filter Plant for an amount not to exceed $900.00. The funds will come from account 040.8330.0200 that currently has a balance of $20,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Purchase of Computer for Code Compliance
Councilman Piaquadio said the position of part time clerk has been filled in Code Compliance. This position requires having a computer and all of the computers in Code Compliance are being used. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $900.00 from the Computer Reserve fund 001-878, that currently has a balance of $44,550.00, for the purchase of a Dell Optiplex 7010 computer for the Code Compliance Department. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a Dell Optiplex 7010 computer that is not to exceed $900.00 for the Code Compliance Department. The funds will be withdrawn from the Computer Reserve Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

C. E-Waste

Councilman Piaquadio said there is a bin next to the brush bin at the Highway Department that will be used for E Waste. Mark Taylor will to check with the Town of Newburgh’s Insurance carrier to find out if additional insurance is needed or if it is covered under the current insurance policy. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of SEQR Determination: Establishment of Electronic Waste Collection Site at Town of Newburgh Highway Garage and Approval of Recycling and Disposal Service Agreement with Regional Computer Recycling and Recovery (An Unlisted Action). The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the Supervisor to sign the submission of the registration to the DEC for the establishment of the waste collection site at the Highway Garage Department. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the authorization of the execution of the agreement with E-Waste. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

11. LABOR ATTORNEY CONTRACT

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the retainer agreement between Roemer, Wallens, Gold & Mineaux and the Town of Newburgh for the term of January 1, 2013 through December 31, 2014. Roemer, Wallens, Gold & Mineaux agreed to maintain the 2013 rates that were in place for 2012. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

12. ADJOURNMENT


MOTION was made at 7:41 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

            
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

 Meeting adjourned at 7:41 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
 ___________________________
              _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
